Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee 
Regular Meeting

August 5, 2019
 Minutes Final

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.

7PM Call to order, Jerry Fox, GBOS Public Safety Supervisor
Confirmation of Quorum:  Attending are Jerry Fox, Guy Wade, Mike Opalka
Ken Waugh and Jason Porter are excused.


Agenda Approval for August 5, 2019 meeting
GW/MO
3-0
Minutes approval from July 1, 2019 meeting
Tabled to next meeting

Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
None

Old Business:

1) Review status of Whittier Police Service Contract
MOA attorney Todd Sherwood is reviewing contract and changes requested through PSAC.
He is recommending some changes to language as some is irrelevant based on changes since original contract negotiation:

· 911 dispatch system in Cordova

· fees assessed from termination of contract which were to cover equipment needed to initiate Girdwood Policing Service

· addition of parking enforcement “at the discretion of the Police Chief and GVSA Manager”


2) Review Forest Fair event (July 5-8)
Forest Fair relatively uneventful, not as concentrated large crowd as anticipated, maybe due to smoke or heat.  WPD assisted with parking issues as needed, assisted with fire messaging, good community policing. GVSA rented signage to address fire concerns, signage appeared effective.

Next year, GFF to work on Operational Permit earlier.

Discrete Mountain Run – Cirque mountain event (July 27)

400+ participants, one injury – laceration from rocks. No major issues
AlaskaMan Triathalon (June 29)
No major issues.  Event has gotten smaller over the years, organizer may consider version for future to get participation numbers up.
   

3) Review upcoming community events (see list below)
PSAC encourages WPD to have officers be available for outreach: 

First Day of School Aug 20 and 27 

Health Fair Sept 28

Blueberry Festival is coming up Aug 17-18, it’s another fun event to walk through

New business
4) Consider PSAC member to serve as co-chair – topic tabled 
Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image1.png]



Public Comment:

Mike Edgington discusses issues with short term rentals on Echo Ridge Road, where there are several large properties available for nightly rental that seem to encourage parties.  Issues are parking, speeding, trash, noise.  Some of these are handled with code enforcement, others need support of change to regulation of short term rental, perhaps matching existing code for B&Bs.  Housing Working Group is reviewing these concerns.

Other Business & Roundtable Comments from the Board:
Girdwood Grassroots concerns
Bear Aware program running smoothly.  Thank you Alayna and John Gallup.  Girdwood officially became a trash regulation zone today.

GBOS discussed Crow Creek Road Speed limit at their last meeting.  Limit is 30 MPH, residents and businesses would like it lowered to 20 MPH.  GBOS is writing letter to DOT. WPD has increased speed enforcement on Timberline and Crow Creek Road.  DOT is to add flags to the speed limit signs on Crow Creek Road to make them more visible.

On-going discussion regarding the sweeps on the Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor.  SOA traffic engineer Scott Thomas has been discussing them with the Martyn family, who rented cones and placed them at intersections.  Scott also discussed with WPD and indicated that GVSA could add cones, which is contrary to what DOT has said in the past.

Group discusses GVSA/PSAC or rental of solar powered speed indicator signs to increase drivers’ awareness along Alyeska Highway.

Hand tram accident over the weekend, 1 person injured from fall from East side tram terminal building.  GFR response was great.  Patient was transported to hospital via pavehawk heli after PJ rescue from west side.
5) Scheduling upcoming meetings:
September meeting shifting to WED Sept 4
October meeting tentatively shifting TUE or WED October 8/9
November meeting tentatively shifting to TUE or WED November 6/7
Public Safety Reports:

WPD Update (WPD Interim Chief Andre Achee)
116 calls in July, 51 were traffic issues, 18 security checks, full report submitted.  WPD is fully staffed with 6 officers.  Switching to week on/week off schedule.  Thank you to GFR for work on the Dock Fire last month. WPD is initiating NIXLE system in Girdwood, which will provide public alerts via text or email, specific to Girdwood.  Next meeting he will bring new officers to meet PSAC.

GFR Update (Chief Michelle Weston):  
Michelle is in Fairbanks on fire deployment.

GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Jerry Fox)
Jerry asks about Cordova Dispatch.  Group discusses that there are several telephone utilities providing service to the public safety providers here, and communication between them must be coordinated.  There are system issues regarding UHF and VHF radios non-compatibility (GFR, APD, AFD use UHF; AST, WPD use VHF), although there are UHF/VHF Compatible radios. Procom Alaska may expand their footprint, which will help with radio communications. Chief Achee has experience running a call center of this type; he may be able to provide training with Cordova Dispatch regarding handling multiple agencies. 
Public Safety Outreach Opportunities/Events:
Blueberry Festival

SAT-SUN Aug 17-18

Resort Event

First Day of School 1-8

TUE Aug 20


Girdwood School Event

First Day of School preK/K
TUE Aug 27


Girdwood School Event

End of year bike festival
FRI-SUN Sept 6-8

Resort Event
Fungus Fair


SAT-SUN Sept 7-8

Community Event
Climb-A-Thon


SAT Sept 14


North Face Trail Event
Rotary Health Fair

SAT Sept 28


Community Event

Girdwood Trail Marathon
SAT Oct 5


Community Event
Adjourn  8:16PM
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